
 

WEEKLY BULLETIN 15 ​Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers                18​th​ December 2020  
 
 

 
1. COMMUNICATION 

• Website: ​please check the website for answers to any queries                   
before contacting the office. 

• Emails: ​use ​office@stnm.org.uk to contact the school with               
queries – please include your child’s class. 

• School Office: parents/carers should ​not enter the foyer unless                 
they have a pre-arranged appointment. Please refer to the school                   
website for information or email / phone if you have any queries                       
01273 454470. 

• Calendar​: term dates, upcoming events etc. This can be filtered                   
by year group to help you find dates relevant to you. Follow the                         
link for instructions on how to ​use ​or ​subscribe ​to the calendar. 

• Letters/Emails sent home this week​: ​click on the link for past                     
letters: 
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56 

   
 
 

2. HEALTH & SAFETY – Covid-19 Update 
We are delighted to have had very few cases of Covid-19 within our school community. The Government has                                   
set out a procedure for schools to follow to ensure we can all continue to keep our community safe. If you or                                           
members of your household have symptoms of coronavirus the whole household must immediately go into                             
self-isolation. Please arrange a test(s) for anyone with the symptoms urgently. If your child receives a positive                                 
test result you may need to contact the school, please check the details carefully below. If you have been                                     
volunteering in school or if you consider that pupils or school staff have been in close contact with you and you                                         
receive a positive test result please follow the same procedure.  

  

 

Date my child 
developed symptoms 

Date my child 
received a positive 

test result 

Should I inform St Nic’s & 
St Mary’s School? 

Information St Nic’s 
and St Mary’s will 

require 

Friday 18​th​ December 
to 
Sunday 20​th​ December 

Saturday 19​th​ December 
to 
Thursday 24​th​ December 

YES,​ because two days 
before symptoms started your 
child was in school and you 
have received the test result 
within 6 days after the end of 
term. Please email 
positivetest@stnm.org.uk 

•​  ​The last day your child 
was in school. 

● The date symptoms 
started. 

•​  ​Date of Covid test. 
•​  ​Date you received Covid 
test result. 

Friday 18​th​ December 
to 
Sunday 20​th​ December 

Friday 25​th​ December 
onwards 

NO, ​because the​ ​confirmed 
case is reported to the school 
more than 6 days after the 
end of term (when children 
were last in school). 

None 

Monday 21​st​ December and 
later   

NO, because two days before         
symptoms developed was not       
in term time. 

None 

mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56


 

3. WORSHIP & ETHOS: ​Fruits of the Spirit - there are two assemblies to bring all the Fruits of the Spirit                                       
assemblies together, last week’s was #10 Fruit Salad and the second one is #11 Smoothie                             
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCVs_954b4yEOTi5sAhKhGKw 

 

4. A BIG THANK YOU TO THE PTA! Many thanks to our wonderful PTA for funding the virtual Panto                                   
experience and Winter Wonderland snow machines. It has helped us to bring some Christmas magic into                               
school during this rather different festive period and as always we are so grateful for their support. 

 
5. 🌟🌟🌟 ​Fundraising updates from the PTA ​🌟 🌟🌟 

Thank you so much to everyone who’s supported our fundraising efforts! Tea towel sales have raised a profit                                   
of £817! The CHRISTMAS RAFFLE has been record breaking, with over 2,300 tickets sold😮. The raffle has                                   
raised a profit of £2,101. This is absolutely incredible & so much more than we have EVER raised for one of our                                           
raffles! Thank you 🙏 

 
6. OCTOPUS BREAKFAST & STARFISH AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS: ​sessions for the first half of the                           

spring term are now available to book. You will now be able to do ad-hoc bookings and do not need to book                                           
the whole term in advance; however bookings are subject to availability on a first come first served basis. We                                     
will still require 4 weeks notice of any cancellations. 

 
PAYING BY CHILDCARE VOUCHERS: ​If you usually pay by childcare vouchers, please book your                           
sessions and we will send you an invoice in January. Once you have received the invoice, please arrange for                                     
payment, take a screenshot of the confirmed payment and send to ​office@stnm.org.uk​  Thank you. 

 
7. TEMPORARY POP UP CYCLE LANE REMOVAL – CHANGE OF REMOVAL DATES: due to                         

operational issues the removal of the pop up cycle scheme has been postponed until the new year. 
 

8. EMMANUEL CHURCH presents an extraordinary musical extravaganza, 'Light In The Dark Place'. A                         
creative film featuring breathtaking performances of traditional and modern Christmas music, telling the story                           
of light shining into the darkness, premiering on YouTube, Sunday 13​th December at 8pm. Here's a sneak                                 
peek....   ​https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kkaVZJtkqx8  

 
9. PRINTING PLEA! ​We would like to get some curriculum posters printed and have received some rather                               

high quotes which unfortunately our school budget won’t stretch to! So, we were wondering if there was                                 
anybody out there who has any printing contacts who might be able to get us a good deal! Please email the                                         
office if you can help ​office@stnm.org.uk 

 
10. SCHOOL GAMES AWARD: ​We are very proud and honoured to have been awarded the School Games                               

Award – ​‘to recognise all your efforts over the course of the 2 terms from the last academic year. As a school                                           
you have provided extensive opportunities for your pupils to both engage and compete in sport, and this award                                   
is a true reflection of all the effort and hard work that you have demonstrated to enable sport to be an integral                                           
part of the school.’ 

 
11. MARATHON RUNNERS: ​We are delighted to announce that we now have 31 Marathon runners of which                               

5 have run the equivalent of 2 marathons! Children in KS2 have the opportunity to run at lunchtimes and in                                       
some PE lessons to build up laps towards their marathon run of 42.4K. This is a great way for them to keep                                           
active. We have 70 children who have completed their half marathon and in total 124 who have ran over 10k.                                       
Thanks to our PTA, all have received recognition for their efforts including a special medal for completing a                                   
marathon. We look forward to many more marathons in the spring term. 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCVs_954b4yEOTi5sAhKhGKw
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kkaVZJtkqx8
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk


 

REQUESTS & REMINDERS 
 

12. LITTLE FISHES NURSERY EXTENDED FUNDING: Please can we remind you that in order for your                             
child to access Extended FE in the ​Spring term 2021 their 30 hour code must be ​issued ​or ​renewed by ​HMRC                                         
by 31​st December 2020​. To renew, log in to your childcare account to check your details are up to date, and                                         
reconfirm your eligibility to ensure you continue to be eligible for Extended FE:                         
www.gov.uk/sign-in-childcare-account For any queries please email ​free.entitlement@westsussex.gov.uk or               
phone the HMRC helpline if you are experiencing issues applying or reconfirming on 0300 1234 097 

 
13​. ADMISSIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021: ​the deadline for applications for children who will be starting                           

primary school in September 2021 is 15​th January 2021. Parents/Carers must apply online at                           
www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions​. If you are applying for a place at St Nicolas & St Mary school you must                                 
also complete the Supplementary Information form and Church Form (if relevant) which can be found on our                                 
website: ​Admissions Information for September 2021 

 

  

 

http://www.gov.uk/sign-in-childcare-account
mailto:free.entitlement@westsussex.gov.uk
http://www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Admissions+information+for+2021&pid=134


 

 
 
 
 
 

   

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 

   

 



 

 

 
   

 



 

 
 

 

 

Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, products or services offered nor the organisations offering 
them.  Individuals should satisfy themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these 
organisations (or any mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication). 


